Sugar Springs Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for April 29, 2006

Attending meeting: 
Dick Sager, Chairperson 

Judi Purdy, Board Representative 

Paul Daugherty, Interim General Manager

Committee Members: Roger and Sheryl Allen, Don Cornwell, Jim and Beryl O’Dea, Paul Purdy, Wayne and Betty Underwood 

Also attending: board member Jake Gingrich, Jack Peters and Lynn Wright.
Dick Sager called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.

Roger Allen moved and Paul Purdy seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the September 17, 2005 minutes; motion carried.
Application Review Committee Report

Dick Sager reported that the committee has not received any requests for culverts. Dick reported that Brian Mork has requested information for building a hangar but this committee does not review those applications.  Dick said that Ray Cavazos has applied for a permit to build a hangar.
Paul Daugherty said that he and Jim Jones are looking into the possibility of Building and Grounds installing culverts rather than having a contractor do it but they don’t have equipment to haul dirt. Paul may get the A & E Committee involved.  Paul mentioned that Grewe sold his business and moved away. Paul said that Brian Mork will need two culverts and that Ray put in an 8 inch plastic culvert that may be too small. Paul and Jim are going to determine if the culvert is large enough.  Judi agreed to email Paul the current guidelines for altering the commons for access to the airstrip by aircraft. 

Roger Allen asked what happens when someone has paperwork from a previous general manager.  Paul Daugherty said the POA has the right to change it but the POA may have to incur the cost.

Unfinished Business

1. Update on becoming a public airstrip – Dick Sager reported he requested information from the Michigan Aeronautic Commission two weeks ago.  The application will need to be signed by the general manager before they will come out and inspect the airstrip.   Then the report will come back to the Airstrip Committee before a proposal is made to the Board.
2. Update on leveling and marking commons parking area – Dick Sager reported that if we become a public use airstrip we must have a parking area. The most planes we have had in at one time are seven but they came in as a group and parked together.  Dick has a large commons that could be used for parking. Paul Daugherty, Jim Jones and Dick will meet this week to see if we can get additional parking.  We need to postpone any fly-ins until next year since we will not have enough parking this year.  Paul will bring a map to the next meeting so we can discuss the best areas for parking.
3. Update on the $100 hamburger web site and AirNav.com – Paul Daugherty reported that the POA paid the $400 yearly fee for our ad but you must pay $5 and become a member to view the site. Paul wants to view it to make sure we keep it updated since they took information from the Sugar Springs web site.  We recently had a plane land that saw our ad on the web site.  The golf course doesn’t have carts that can hold more than two people so Paul was going to pick them up, but Dick Sager saw them and gave them a ride to the restaurant. The group walked back to the airstrip so they could check out the golf course. Roger Allen suggested the POA purchase a used van that could be used to shuttle pilots from the airstrip to the restaurant or golf course. Roger mentioned that Shirlene’s restaurant in Midland sends one of their wait staff to pick up pilots and they give the driver a tip.  Gladwin has a courtesy car available for pilots. Paul said he will work out a plan with the Hearth. Roger said that AirNav.com has a minimal fee for advertising a business and pilots use the site to get prices on fuel.  Roger will send Paul information on how to advertise on it.
4. Update on request to purchase cones to mark the runway for safety – Dick Sager reported that the cones are on hold until we find out if we can become a public use airstrip. If we do, they will be provided, free of charge from the State.
5. Update on the airstrip bulletin board – Dick Sager reported that he is waiting for the new menu so he can put it on the bulletin board. Dick and Paul Daugherty will determine which phone numbers should be posted as contacts for the pilots.
6. Update on the yearly brush hog of the airstrip – Paul Daugherty said he will find out when it is scheduled.  If we become a public use airstrip we need to have 100 feet from each side of the center of the airstrip cleared.  Now we only have 50 feet cleared and part of that needs its yearly brush hog.
7. Update on borrowing a roller from the Gladwin airport – Don Cornwell said the airport won’t let us use their big roller but they have a smaller one we can use that weighs 2 ½ ton.  Don is working with Jim Jones to see how we can get it to the airstrip.  Jim doesn’t have the type of hitch needed to bring it here. Don is going to call Jim on Monday to work it out.
8. Hangar homes – Dick Sager is planning to meet with the A & E Committee and present sample plans for hangar homes.  They look like houses from the street but from the airstrip you see the doors for the hangar. They are very popular on other airstrips and by having an example of a home that had already been approved by A & E, it might encourage more pilots to purchase lots on the airstrip.  Dick and Wayne will fly to Lake City Home Acres Air Park near the Lake City airport to obtain additional information and take pictures of the hangar homes there. We will put this on the May 27 Agenda.

T-Hangers – they are open-sided aircraft t-hangers (like a carport) that pilots could rent to park their planes.  This would encourage more pilots to purchase homes in Sugar Springs and would generate revenue for the POA.  They could be rented like we rent boat docks to those who do not live on the lake. Don Cornwell volunteered to get prices on the cost to build T-hangers. We will put this on the May 27 meeting Agenda.  Gladwin received a grant for $51,000 and they are also building hangers that will rent for $75 a month; all have been reserved.
New Business
1. Ideas to promote the airstrip – Lynn Wright thanked Roger and Sheryl Allen who worked at the Novi Home and Garden show promoting Sugar Springs. She asked for more photos of the airstrip and camping lots for the marketing display. Wayne and Roger agreed to take the photos.  Roger will also send 8x10 photos to Lynn of the pictures he took last summer.
2. Craft Show July 1 – Roger, Dick, Wayne and Betty volunteered to help in the booth. Don Cornwell said we will have a booth in the same spot as last year.
Comments – A question was asked if pilots can land on the lakes.  Don Cornwell said that Michigan law allows pilots to land on any public lake.

Jack Peters said that he is trying to attend all committee meetings and he is learning a lot of things that he was not aware of. He is encouraging committees to have more communication with each other.

On May 13, the committee chairs will have a joint meeting with the board of directors at 1 p.m. in the Activities building.

Roger Allen moved and Don Cornwell seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned; motion carried.

Remaining meetings for 2006 are: 

May 27, 10:30 a.m. Activities building

June 24, 10:30 a.m. Activities building

September 2, 10:30 a.m. Chalet

Respectfully submitted,

Judi Purdy
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